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2015 Holiday Party!
Photos by Mary Tevis and Henry Heerschap



InFocus, the Newsletter of the Puget Sound Camera Club
The Puget Sound Camera Club (PSCC) welcomes new members of any level of expertise in digital 

and film photography. The Club meets the 2nd and 4th Mondays of the month at Maplewood 
Presbyterian Church in Edmonds, Washington. Activities include education, review of work, and 
exhibition opportunities. The Club was organized in 1984 and is a member of the Photographic 

Society of America and the Northwest Council of Camera Clubs.

Officers Phone
President Lauren Heerschap 206-719-3752
Vice-President Gena Reebs 206-963-3649
Secretary Mary Tevis 206-533-8301
Treasurer Yvonne Shimek 425-745-2335
Digital Director Dave Patzwald 425-485-3176
Print Director Al Koskie 206-604-6433
Member-at-Large Henry Heerschap 206-719-1782

Committees Chairperson Phone
Archives Henry Heerschap 206-719-1782
Audit Rosemarie Ferrara 206-365-0397
Digital Dave Patzwald 425-485-3176
Education Gena Reebs 206-963-3649
Equipment Henry Heerschap 206-719-1782
InFocus Editor Henry Heerschap 206-719-1782
Membership Beverly and Harry Shelton 425-776-2442
NWCCC representative
Prints Al Koskie 206-604-6433
PSA representative Renata Kleinert 425-355-7758
PSA Nature Competition Renata Kleinert 425-355-7758
PSA Pictorial Competition Renata Kleinert 425-355-7758
Refreshments Jeanine Langerud 425-771-8910
Webmaster Henry Heerschap 206-719-1782

 

Puget Sound Camera Club (PSCC): http://www.pugetsoundcamera.com

Northwest Council of Camera Clubs (NWCCC): http://www.nwcameraclubs.org

Photographic Society of America (PSA): http://www.psa-photo.org



Message from the President
 
Happy New Year!  May this coming year be full of new images and the wonder of photography for you.  

Our Holiday Party in December was a blast with a wonderful potluck and white elephant gift exchange.  We 
passed the hat for donations, and with matching funds from the club raised $366 for the Dinners for the 
Homeless program at Maplewood Presbyterian Church.

A field trip to see the holiday lights at Olympic Manor was hosted at a home in the neighborhood and our 
members were caroled by a trio of singers.  It also was a birthday party for Mary Tevis.

Our next field trip will be to the Georgetown Steam Plant, and we are joining the NWCCC board for lunch.  See 
our website for details.

I am happy to report that our club is growing, with new members joining each meeting.  Be sure to greet 
someone new and welcome them into our club.  There is a wealth of information and education from our 
membership and strength in our diversity.

One of the goals for the coming year that I would like to see for PSCC is to provide resources for members to 
grow in the knowledge of photography and the opportunity to take amazing images.  Please let any board 
member know what you would like to see the club do in 2016.

Sincerely,

Lauren Heerschap

PSCC President

Assignments for January 
Digital - Black & White (monochrome)   Print - Frost or First Snow

Field Trip 
Georgetown Steam Plant Saturday, Jan. 9 10am to 12pm

The Georgetown Steam Plant, a National Historic Landmark, was built in 1906-1907 by the Seattle Electric Company on 
18 acres of land along the Duwamish River. The plant is a significant example of Neo-Classical architecture, common 
among federal, municipal and industrial structures of the 1890s-1910s, with an emphasis on monumentality, scale and 
structural expression. More info available at http://www.seattle.gov/light/georgetownsteamplant/default.asp. 
Closed since the 1970s, the plant has been going through a slow process of restoration and is available to visit once a 
month on the second Saturday.

Bring your tripod and look for lots architectural and mechanical close-up opportunities. Bring an assortment of lenses if 
you’ve got them. Wide, medium telephoto and macro lenses would all be helpful.

We’ll be joined by board members and delegates of the Northwest Council of Camera Clubs and will be gathering for 
lunch afterward. Location of lunch TBA. Carpooling would be wise as parking is limited in the area.  
Contact Henry Heerschap at henry@heerschap.com with any questions.

New Members in 2015:
Sarah Bernstein, Joe Bozick, Linda Charboneau, Cheryl Cunningham, Linda Falconer, Alan Flesher, Paul Harding, 
Sharay Logan, Alex McLain, Thomas Olson, Carolyn Van Calcar, Mary Wang, Becky Wright, Debra Wuts, Jenny 
Yao. 



Images from our December Field Trip
On December 22, a group of us explored the Olympic Manor neighborhood in North Seattle. Olympic Manor 
has a reputation of over-the-top Christmas decorations and people come from all over the enjoy. Several of the 
participants sent in images to share with the club. 
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New Year’s Resolutions for PSCC Photographers
•	 Get out and shoot, in spite of the weather. Bad weather can make for more interesting images. Don’t wait 

for spring.

•	 Learn a new function on your camera and practice it for a week. Pull out the manual if you can find it. If you 
can’t find it, the odds are that you can download the PDF from the manufacturer’s website. 

•	 Learn how to do something new in your processing software. Search YouTube for instructional videos and 
practice until it’s second nature. 

•	 Play with light. If you don’t have lighting gear, pick up a clip-on light reflector and an LED bulb from Home 
Depot and try moving it around your subject. Get up early or stay out late and experiment with golden light 
and blue light. Buy an LED flashlight and try light-painting after dark. 

•	 Use your tripod. Use it more often. Use it most of the time, especially if you shoot landscapes or other still 
subjects. Your compositions and sharpness will noticeably improve.

•	 If you have a lens you don’t use very often, force yourself to use it exclusively for a day. Learn what it can 
do for you and what it can’t. If you find you have no use for it, sell it and get something useful. 

•	 Get in the habit of turning around when you take a picture. Occasionally what’s behind you is as interesting 
as what’s in front. 

•	 Print your images. If you don’t have a photo-quality printer, Costco and Kenmore Camera both do a great 
job. Even Walgreens, Bartells and the like can produce decent prints. Print the best ones 8x10 or larger and 
bring them to Print Night. 

•	 Enter your images in a competition. The Evergreen State Fair or the Washington State Fair are good places 
to get your feet wet. Enter an art show. The Shoreline Arts Festival is a very friendly place to get started. 

•	 Put your images on the Web. Use Flickr, SquareSpace, SmugMug, ZenFolio or countless other hosting sites 
and put your images out there for the world to see. Use Facebook for your family and fun photos. Put your 
good stuff out on the Photo sites. Use Instagram. Let webmaster Henry Heerschap know when you do and 
he’ll link to your site on the club website. 

•	 If you aren’t backing up your images, start. Now. Immediately. Run to Costco and pick up an external drive 
or two and start copying images. Ideally make two copies and store one someplace else (work, friend’s 
house, safe deposit box, whatever). If you are backing up, test your back up. Make sure you know how to 
recover it. If you use Lightroom, back up your catalog along with your images. 

•	 Remember that the Pacific Northwest is an exotic location for photographers from all over the world. Peo-
ple spend thousands of dollars to go to places like Mt Rainier, Olympic National Park, the Columbia Gorge, 
and the Palouse. These are daytrips or weekend jaunts for us. Get out there and shoot! We all know lots of 
places that the rest of the world hasn’t discovered yet like Artists Point, Grand Coulee, Potholes, and the 
San Juans.

•	 Go on a club field trip. Let Vice President Gena Reebs know about places you’d like to go to as a club or 
speakers you’d like to hear. 

•	 Volunteer at the Club. We need lots of help setting up and taking down meetings. Many hands make light 
work. Bring goodies to share. 

•	 Share your images at the club meetings! We’re very nice people and only want to help you improve.

•	 Let this be your best year yet for making images.


